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Legal status
The Spanish Ministry of Health has decided the creation of this medical special training in the country, and now seems to be a firm commitment to do this before the end of its current term, as the minister has publicly stated in the national Parliament, with the press, and in the national meeting of CAP two years ago.
The Spanish Association of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry (AEPNYA), the Spanish Society of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry and Psychotherapy (SEPYPNA) and the Child Psychiatry Section of the Spanish Association of Neuropsychiatry (AEN) are working together and with other professional and political representatives to achieve this goal. National General Psychiatry and Pediatrics associations are also working together with us in this way, and we all agree in the way of development of the CAP specialty in Spain.
Currently it depends mainly on the development of a new medical training model (for all the medical specialties), in which General Psychiatry will be the common initial training (2 years probably) before CAP specialization.
CAP specialist training parameters
The Spanish Ministry of Health has appointed a committee for the development of the training program, which will be based on UEMS and British programs. This committee is composed in part of representatives of all three associations mentioned above.
Possibility of rotation during training
The current training in CAP consists in four months plus one additional but optional year during the General Psychiatry training. In the next training program there will be two years in General Psychiatry plus two or three additional and mandatory years in CAP (a total of four to five years).
Continuing training parameters
There will be established national guidelines regarding general aspects of specialty training and the requirements for training Institutions and the trainees.
Number of trained CAP
About 450 psychiatrists (1/25.000 children and adolescents).
Number of CAP in training
There are 17 university departments in CAP for training, and 26 postgraduate clinical CAP departments.
The Spanish Associations of child and adolescent Psychiatry feel now confident about the point that child and adolescent psychiatry training is going to get the official recognition that it deserves and our children and adolescents need, and they are working together and near the Spanish Ministry of Health in order to achieve this long-standing demand.
We want to thank the CAP Section of the UEMS for your explicit support to obtain  the official recognition of the CAP Specialty in Spain.
Oscar Herreros, delegate from AEPNYA (Spain)
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